
   Cañon City Geology Club
General Meeting 
March 13th 2023

6:00 PM Business Meeting     
 Call to order and welcome - President Steve Stultz 

 Assistance with taking down chairs and resetting tables is always appreciated.
 Recognize New Members and Guests –  
 Presidents Report – Steve – 
 Treasurer’s Report – Ann Eulert - General Checking $5,398.19 New Hope Checking 

$1,342.75 Savings (all) $7,966.95 Club Savings $2,725.82 Scholarship Fund 
$5,241.13 Total Savings (all) $7,966.95  Total Assets $14,707.89.   Memberships: 193 
at the end of February, now ever 200.

 Scholarship Committee  - Curtis stating we are waiting on applications, which are due by 4/14.
 Field Trip/Class Committee – Pat advised if a member pays for a trip at the time they sign up, 

then their spot is reserved. He also said the April 1st trip to the Amethyst mine is full. There will be
at least three more trips this year. There will be a trip OHV (off highway vehicle) trip on 4/21 
outside Texas Creek to Devils Hole and and some historic sites. The Pueblo Rock-hounds 
Baculite mesa trip has had a large response. June 3rd is the Cripple Creek/Molly Kathleen mine &
Railroad excursion (cost is $44 per adult).  All excursion will be posted on the website, then 
announced at meetings, then emailed.

 Programs – In April Harold Taylor will do an introduction to lapidary and silver-smithing.  On 
May 8th Mathew Morgan – our state geologist to talk about meteorites, June in honor of 
our 95th anniversary, TerriBeth Rohr will do a historical presentation on the club.  
September 11th Eric Billmeyer talking an ancestral rockies.    

 Publicity –  
 Trivia – 
 Silent Auction -  Highlights
 Announcements:   Amy Hilterbran discussed the upcoming Rock show in Florence at Pathfinder 

park. This will be the first of an annual show. She is gifting the booth to the club this year. The 
goal is to have this be an international show between Tuscan and Denver. They have 32 
vendors, stage for presentations. Live music, food trucks and Earth day activities outside. Show 
will be Saturday and Sunday, 4/22 and 4/23. Starting next year it will be Friday, Saturday and 
Sunday.  It's a $5.00 entry for both days. Inside vendors area is sold out, but there are still 
outside areas.  Fox news is partnering and will do a live broadcast. There is an expectation of at 
least 2,000 attendees.  Florescent rock display?  Silent auction at the show with proceeds go to 
scholarships.     Terry Packard thanked the club for their support and for supplying rocks. Her last
class had 23 participants. Her next class is 4/23 in west Pueblo.

 Silent Auction – Check out the amazing items.
 CCGC T-Shirts, Patches & Decals available at the back table. Also; Name tags/Lanyards
 Sign up to bring snacks for upcoming meetings in 2023
 Adjournment – Coffee & Snack break

 Next Meeting –  April 10th



7:00 PM Program:    Mark Ivan Jacobson is a geologist-minerologist specializing in 
pegmatites. He obtained a BS mineralogy-geochemistry from Pennsylvania State University 
in 1973 and a MS in sedimentary geology from the University of California at Berkeley in 
1976. He is currently the president of the National Friends of Minerology and was the past 
president of the Colorado Chapter.  Mark has published numerous articles and published 
several books.

The presentation Mark will be giving will be on the Collecting History of Mount Antero in 
Chaffee County, Colorado.  The first documented collection of aquamarines found by "Nels" 
Nelson Daniel Wanemaker in 1885. A successful miner was James D Endicott from Canon 
City.  In May of 1969 Grady Cardwell reclaimed the entire south knob of Mount Antero.  Craig
Cardwell has taken over the family mining and is the owner and operator of Mount Antero 
Treasures which focuses on just aquamarines. . 


